
MINUTES 

DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
 

The Downtown Development Authority Board held a regular scheduled meeting on  

November 7th, 2017, at 11:00 a.m., in the Wayne Memorial Hospital Conference Room.  Roll 

call was as follows: 
 

  Chair, Jennifer Reeder   Present 

  Jerilyn Bennett    Present 

  Joe Ierardi     Present 

  Linda Lockley-Kelly    Absent 

  Rick Peel     Present 

  Kim Rozier     Absent 

  Debi Smith     Present 

  City Manager, Mike Deal   Present 

  Building Inspector, Don Herrin  Present 

  DDA Director, Maika Weathers  Present 
 

 Guest: Christy Carter, Chamber of Commerce 

  Alan Volskay, Georgia Power 

 

Mr. Ierardi made motion seconded by Mr. Peel to approve the minutes dated September 5th, 

2017. 
 

All board members present voted yes. 
 

DDA Director Weathers discussed the following under old business: 

 

• Downtown Christmas Open House – Lighting of the Tree at 6:00 p.m.  All First 

responders will light the tree. 

• Santa will be downtown in a store front on Cherry Street. There will be a sign! 

• Arch Fest went well. 

 

Mr. Ierardi made motion seconded by Mrs. Smith to move money into the Façade and Sign Grant 

from the DDA Fire Fund. 

 

All board members present voted yes. 

 
Meeting Adjourned, 

 

Tracy Smith 
Secretary 


